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Subject: Re: for #2 and #20, 
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Dear Mayor Gordo and City Council members, 

I am writing in deep appreciation for all the the City has done to promote ADUs in recent years, but more needs to be 
done. As you know, there was once a time when Pasadena did all it could to prevent the building of ADUs, particularly in 
lower income neighborhoods with small lot sizes, but now the Council has come to realize that ADUs can play a role in 
helping to alleviate our housing crisis and enhance, not threaten, our single family neighborhoods. ADUs can benefit 
single family neighborhoods by helping keep low-income homeowners in their homes and provide some level of 
affordability for residents who might otherwise have to leave our city because of rising housing costs. That's why I am 
urging you to eliminate all fees for homeowners who are willing to build ADUs for Section 8 renters. This will help 
incentivize homeowners to provide much needed affordable housing at no cost to the City. 

As you know, the need is great. Only 388 units of affordable housing were permitted in the last eight years, 
according to the Sept 2020 report of the Planning Dept. 43% of renters and 32% of homeowners are severely cost 
burdened, i.e. pay more than 50% of their income on rent (according to the most recent Housing Element: the current 
figures are probably worse). This means that 20,000 residents in our city are severely cost burdened. That's why we need 
to encourage all kinds of affordable housing policies, from dropping fees on ADUs to allowing congregations to have 
affordable housing built on their underutilized land. As Council members Kennedy has repeatedly pointed out, we need to 
make affordable housing a top priority in our city! 

Respectfully yours, 

Anthony Manousos 
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